Eden Planning Commission Minutes
March 18, 2019
The Eden Planning Commission met at the Eden Town Office on March 18, 2019.  Present were:  Keren Ferrari, Kristina Brown, Tracey Morin, and Charles Leone.
1. Charles made the motion to open the meeting at 3:00PM.  Keren seconded.  Approved.  EPC welcomed its newest member, Kristina Brown.
2. Additions or deletions:  Craftsbury’s enhanced energy plan was received today.  This can be discussed under #5 of the agenda.

3. Reorganization of Eden Planning Commission:

a.
Appoint officers:  Tracey made the motion to appoint Charles as chairperson.  Keren seconded.  Approved.  Charles made the motion to appoint Tracey as Secretary.  Keren seconded.  Approved.

b.
Set date and time of regular meetings:  All were in agreement to hold meetings on the third Monday of each month at 3:30PM at the Eden Town Office.

4. Approve minutes of February 25, 2019:  Kristina made the motion to approve the minutes of February 25, 2019 as written.  Charles seconded the motion.  Approved with Keren abstaining from the vote. 

5. Enhanced Energy Plan:

a.
Review updates:  None available at this time.  Kristina offered to assist Keren in any way needed.
b.
LCPC offer of assistance:  LCPC will be advised we are working on this and will contact them if we need assistance of any kind.

c.
From Additions & Deletions – Craftsbury Enhanced Energy Plan:  Copies of this adjoining towns plan were distributed for all to review and provide feedback at the next meeting.
6. Act 250 Review: None at this time.
7. Waste Water Permit Review:  None at this time.
8.
Town Plan Review:  None at this time.
9.
Public Service Board Review:  None at this time.
10.
LCPC Update:  
a.
Significant Ridgeline discussion update:  Keren was updated on Kathy Marchant’s conversation with Tracey at the LNMUUSD annual meeting in February.  Keren will reach out to LCPC for the most recent status of this project.
b.
LCPC Regional Board representative:  Tracey updated members on her phone conversation with Lea last week.  Lea mentioned Eden’s spot was listed as vacant.  Keren advised she had contacted Tasha Wallis on why she could not attend, but had not resigned.  She will reach out to LCPC.

11.
Wetland Permit Application: None at this time.
12.
Any other business:  
a.
Next meeting:  April 15, 2019 @3:30PM at the Eden Town Office.  Notice will be posted of the change in time.
13.
Adjourn:  Charles made the motion to adjourn at 3:30PM.  Keren seconded.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
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